




February 10, 2022

Dear Planning Board Members:

My wife, Danielle, and I are excited to develop the property at 261 Orchard St into our new home. We
are currently three with our daughter and plan to have more children. In addition, both our parents are
elderly and regularly travel to stay with us.

The structure on the site has been vacant for many, many years and is in a state of extreme disrepair;
currently the house is truly an eyesore within a very nice neighborhood. With the new residence we are
proposing, we aim to meet the needs of our growing family while replacing the existing dilapidated
house with one that will enhance the immediate area. We believe the design will improve the view
towards the property for the abutting neighbors, neighbors from across the street, and people walking
or driving by the property. Our priority has been to keep a similar form and orientation to that of the
existing house and the abutting homes. We have deliberately chosen a simple, unadorned style which
we believe will complement the character of the neighborhood. As viewed from Orchard Street, the style
can be described as Modern American Farmhouse Style. In keeping with the more traditional American
Farmhouse Style, the main section of the house is to be clad in traditional clapboards, and the gabled
roofs are to be an attractive, durable standing seam metal roofing system.

While the proposed house is larger than the existing, it is smaller than some of the homes in the vicinity.
The use of compact forms and simple, clean detailing and the placing of a large portion of the volume at
the rear, minimally visible from Orchard Street, is meant to moderate the overall massing of the building.

Regarding the lot, the two nonconforming items are the Lot Area and Lot Frontage; for both Existing and
Proposed, the zoning setbacks and other requirements are met. The proposed siting of the structure is
such that the front of the house is 4 feet further back from the current location; the objective being to
provide a bit more open space on the public side, allowing for a welcoming covered entryway and stair.
Along the east side, we are also proposing a bit wider space between the house and the property line.
Finally, with regards to landscaping, our proposal is to retain as many of the mature trees as possible.

Sincerely,
Robert McAuley



Landscape Plan

We plan to make minimal changes to current landscape design.  All current trees, the current
driveway and small shed/garage in the back will remain as is.







 

Page 1 of 1 

2-1-2022 
New Residence at 261 Orchard St Belmont MA 
 
Zoning Compliance Check List - Half Story 
 
REQUIRED (RELATIVE TO PROPOSED): 

Perimeter (50%):  >/= 85’  
Area (60%):  </= 887 SF   

Length (75%):  </= 75’ 
 
EXISTING: 

Perimeter (50%):  83’-6”  
Area (60%):  100.5 SF   
Length (75%):  NA 
 
PROPOSED: 

Perimeter (50%):  142’-6”  
Area (60%):  425 SF   
Length (75%):  NA 



Additional Information

We made an introduction to all immediate neighbors and provided each a copy of the
Architectural Design Plans.

Please see attached letter.



February 1, 2022

Hello Future Neighbors!

We are the owners of 261 Orchard Street and currently in the process of applying
for a special permit with the town to build a new house.  Enclosed is the plan for
our new house design.  We have tried to design a house to fit into the neighborhood
and intend to keep the trees.

We hope you like the drawings.  The town of Belmont suggested that support  from
our neighbors would be helpful in getting such a plan approved.  After reviewing
the plan, would you consider supporting us with a brief email statement that we
can show the town planning board.

Our contact information is below.

Thank you for your time.

Kind regards,

Robert McAuley,  Danielle Ward and Caoimhe McAuley (age 5)

Robert: (617) 956-2184
rbmcauley@gmail.com

Danielle: (508) 736-9195
elleinad24@gmail.com

mailto:rbmcauley@gmail.com


Re: Orchard Street- new house construction

Inbox

Mollica Manandhar

Tue, Feb 1,
2:45 PM (8
days ago)

to me,
Ashish

Hi Robert and Danielle (and Caoimhe),

Thanks for sending along the permit drawings for the design of your new house. I wanted to write

and let you know that our family at 32 George Street finds the design to be contextual,

scale-appropriate and sensitively placed in the new location. It is a beautiful exterior and interior

design too, and we are looking forward to seeing the new house built and occupied in our

neighborhood. We are thrilled to hear that you are planning to keep the trees- thank you. If you need

us to write a more formal letter directly addressing the Town of Belmont, I'd be happy to do that as

well. Please let us know.

All the best with the permitting process!

Mollica

(Manandhar/Upadhyay household at 32 George)


















